

Coarce	aeı	candidato:

#### Državni izpitni center



SESSIONE AUTUNNALE

# Livello di base

# INGLESE



- A) Comprensione di testi scritti
- B) Conoscenza e uso della lingua

## Venerdì, 28 agosto 2015 / 60 minuti (35 + 25)

Materiali e sussidi consentiti: Al candidato è consentito l'uso della penna stilografica o della penna a sfera. Al candidato viene consegnata una scheda di valutazione.

### **MATURITÀ GENERALE**

#### INDICAZIONI PER IL CANDIDATO

Leggete con attenzione le seguenti indicazioni.

Non aprite la prova d'esame e non iniziate a svolgerla prima del via dell'insegnante preposto.

Incollate o scrivete il vostro numero di codice negli spazi appositi su questa pagina in alto a destra e sulla scheda di valutazione.

La prova d'esame si compone di due parti, denominate A e B. Il tempo a disposizione per l'esecuzione dell'intera prova è di 60 minuti: vi consigliamo di dedicare 35 minuti alla risoluzione della parte A, e 25 minuti a quella della parte B.

La prova d'esame contiene 2 esercizi per la parte A e 2 esercizi per la parte B. Potete conseguire fino a un massimo di 19 punti nella parte A e 29 punti nella parte B, per un totale di 48 punti. È prevista l'assegnazione di 1 punto per ciascuna risposta esatta.

Scrivete le vostre risposte negli spazi appositamente previsti **all'interno della prova** utilizzando la penna stilografica o la penna a sfera. Scrivete in modo leggibile e ortograficamente corretto. In caso di errore, tracciate un segno sulla risposta scorretta e scrivete accanto ad essa quella corretta. Alle risposte e alle correzioni scritte in modo illeggibile verranno assegnati 0 punti.

Abbiate fiducia in voi stessi e nelle vostre capacità. Vi auguriamo buon lavoro.



#### A) COMPRENSIONE DI TESTI SCRITTI

#### **Task 1: Multiple choice**

For questions 1–10, choose the answer (A, B, C or D) which fits according to the text. There is an example at the beginning (0).

## The Obituary

Elizabeth Jane Howard has died aged 90. She is a novelist known for *The Cazalet Chronicle*, which was adapted into a popular BBC television series. For much of a career spanning more than 60 years, the writer Elizabeth Jane Howard suffered a certain contempt from literary editors as a writer of women's novels. But it did not discourage her. She herself described her readers as women and educated men, and expressed puzzlement when she had been left out of the 1985 edition of *The Oxford Companion to English Literature*.

She achieved a triumph in her 70s with *The Cazalet Chronicle*, a highly praised series of four novels set in the England of 1937–47. The first two books became an acclaimed BBC TV series, *The Cazalets*, in 2001. Jane bore both triumph and disappointment with the dignity that had already seen 10 her through decades of literary acclaim and disdain.

She herself thought her work had improved with age. These novels show her maturity as a compelling storyteller, sharp and accurate in human observation, with a fine ear for dialogue and an evident pleasure in the English language and landscape. She was thoroughly at home in their setting, which was just the sort of upper-middle-class English family, London locations and country houses in which her own roots lay. In a later novel, *Falling* (1999), she created a perfect structure for a story that contains many of the torments of love and betrayal that affected her own life.

Like the Cazalets, her background was privileged but not easy. She was born in London. Her father, David, was a timber merchant who had swept her mother, Katharine, off her feet when she was a dancer in Diaghilev's *Ballets Russes*. The family lived in a big house in Notting Hill with a tribe of servants; there were enchanting childhood summers in her grandparents' country house in Sussex. Her education was typical of her class and time: she had governesses at home while her two younger brothers went away to school. This lack of formal education fed her self-doubt, but she showed great self-discipline and dedication in her chosen profession.

Jane was a very handsome, impressive woman. Though she looked rather grand, she did not use 25 arrogance; there was a disarming honesty and even humility in the way she talked about herself. It took her almost a lifetime, years of which she spent in psychotherapy, to come to terms with her relationship with her mother, who – she believed – did not like her. This experience, she said with harsh honesty, had made her crave for affection for most of her life. Her striking looks, intelligence and varied talents brought her many admirers.

She was a bit of a quitter: she married three times. The first, in 1942, was to Peter Scott, later a world-renowned naturalist and at that time a naval officer and war hero. She had her only child, Nicola, at 19. When Nicola was three, Jane – unhappy in her marriage and feeling unable to give her daughter as good a life as her distinguished husband could – left them both, an abandonment that brought deep difficulties between mother and daughter for many years, although they found resolution.

Her second marriage, to James Douglas-Henry in 1959, was for Jane a disaster she could barely speak about even in her many frank interviews. But she indicated that he was unfaithful, did not make love to her, and was only interested in her money, of which she had very little. As an innovative director of the Cheltenham literary festival of 1962, she invited her fellow novelist Kingsley Amis to discuss sex and censorship in literature. The attraction between Amis and herself was powerful enough to end both their marriages. Their 18-year relationship made a fascinating public story, which began with romantic passion, high hopes and an escape to Spain. It looked like a perfect match. One reason why she loved him, she said, was that he made her laugh. They married in 1965.

For eight years **the couple held court** to their friends and colleagues in a beautiful house on Hadley Common in Barnet. Jane later revealed that under the appearance of effortless glamour, she was single-handedly trying to do everything, from repairing and decorating the house to tending the huge garden. But she was not writing very much. Kingsley did that. His two adolescent sons, her brother and mother and a painter friend lived with them, and she produced regular meals for the household and spectacular ones for weekend guests, while struggling to cope with the eccentricities of her husband. Years later it pleased her greatly when her stepson Martin Amis expressed gratitude for her contribution to his life as a writer. It was Jane who spotted ability and ambition in the lazy teenager. She made him read a lot, and then sent him to Oxford. In his memoirs, Martin placed her – as a novelist – in the august company of Iris Murdoch, praising her poetic eye and penetrating sanity.

(Adapted from an article in *The Guardian*, 2 January 2014, by Janet Watts)



#### **Example:**

- 0. Jane Howard
  - A died at the age of 60.
  - B worked for the BBC.
  - (C) was a novelist.
  - D loved TV series.
- 1. During Jane Howard's lifetime, literature experts
  - A should have been more critical of her novels.
  - B did not fully accept her as an important English author.
  - C believed that her novels were read only by educated men.
  - D were puzzled that she was not included in *The Oxford Companion*.
- 2. Jane Howard based her novels
  - A in London locations entirely.
  - B on her own social background.
  - C in tormented areas of England.
  - D on working-class English families.
- 3. Jane Howard's mother
  - A worked for a timber merchant in London.
  - B ran a ballet company called *Ballets Russes*.
  - C met David when she broke her foot dancing.
  - D was immediately attracted to David.
- 4. Jane Howard's parents
  - A employed domestic servants.
  - B had a country house in Sussex.
  - C educated their children at home.
  - D demanded great self-discipline.
- Because of the relationship with her mother, Jane Howard
  - A developed varied talents.
  - B appreciated honesty and humility.
  - C was even more dedicated to her work.
  - D looked for attention throughout her life.

- Jane Howard left Nicola with her father because
  - A Nicola was already 19 years old.
  - B she thought he could give her a better life.
  - C Nicola was a difficult child to cope with.
  - D she wanted to make her husband happy.
- 7. Jane Howard's second marriage
  - A was not discussed much.
  - B made Jane lose faith in men.
  - C ended, because Jane had many lovers.
  - D broke up because of financial problems.
- 8. When Jane Howard met her third husband, he
  - A had just returned from Spain.
  - B was directing a literary festival.
  - C was already married.
  - D worked as a censor.
- 9. By 'the couple held court' in line 43, the author means that they
  - A worked as judges.
  - B entertained their guests.
  - C were under Police investigation.
  - D were visited by the royal family.
- 10. It was
  - A Jane Howard who discovered Martin Amis's hidden talents.
  - B Iris Murdoch who remembered Jane Howard in her memories.
  - C Martin Amis who was thanked by Jane Howard for his help.
  - D Kingsley Amis who sent his son to Oxford to study literature.



## Task 2: Matching

Match statements 1–9 with paragraphs from A–H. MORE THAN ONE STATEMENT may refer to THE SAME PARAGRAPH.

## Example:

0.	Every spare minute was dedicated to solving crosswords.	Α
	, i	

1.	The Britons were initially reserved about the phenomenon of the crossword.	
2.	Solving crosswords led to a tragic event.	
3.	The crossword was an excuse to avoid one's duties.	
4.	A conversation with a relative contributed to a flourishing business.	
5.	Sometimes the solutions of the clues are senseless.	
6.	The crossword originates from two different games.	
7.	Crosswords caused annoyance among people that worked in printing.	
8.	Solving crosswords is still very popular.	
9.	Being able to solve crosswords is an escape from our complicated lives.	



# Why we all love a crossword

- A The actor Sir John Gielgud died aged 97, with a completed crossword at his bedside. He attributed his longevity to his passion for crosswords. 'Completing the crossword is the only exercise I take,' he used to say. Gielgud filled every idle minute with his beloved crossword. Once another actor looked over Gielgud's shoulder when the great man had just completed his puzzle. 'Sir John, 10 across? What on earth is DIDDYBUMS?' 'I don't know,' answered Gielgud, airily, 'but it does fit frightfully well.'
- B Next month marks the centenary of the crossword puzzle, and people around the globe, in their millions, are still hooked on this classic word game. It appeals to all sorts and has done from the start. In 1925, Buckingham Palace released an official statement declaring Queen Mary to be an enthusiast; in 1954, her granddaughter, Princess Margaret entered the crossword competition in *Good Housekeeping* and won first prize. The Queen enjoys a crossword, and so do some of those banged up at Her Majesty's pleasure. Dedication to completing the crossword has been given more than once as a reason for missing a court appearance and, in the Twenties, someone even expressed delight at his imprisonment as it would give him time to finish his puzzle without distraction.
- C So what is it about this enigmatic grid of black and white squares that holds such universal appeal? Crosswords exercise our little grey cells; and they test our vocabularies and general knowledge. But the urge to solve a crossword is about more than mental gymnastics. Humans are, by nature, problem-solvers. The impulse that led us to the wheel, also brought us the crossword. And we love the crossword because, unlike so many things in our chaotic lives, the puzzle is solvable and finite: there is a right answer. The crossword allows us to bring order to chaos. It challenges, absorbs, comforts and distracts us.
- D The crossword was a Christmas gift to us all from a man named Arthur Wynne. Originally from Merseyside, Wynne was the son of an editor. He moved to New York, and in 1913 he was working at the *New York World* as editor of the 'Fun' section. Wanting something a little bit special for that year's seasonal supplement, he came up with the 'Word-Cross'. Derived from the ancient game of acrostics and the Victorian pastime of word squares, Wynne's first puzzle was diamond shaped. It was published on Sunday December 21, 1913 with 31 simple clues, no black squares and little fanfare.
- E The story might have ended there, but a few readers wrote in expressing their enthusiasm for the new brain-teaser. So, the crossword was back the following week, causing much frustration to the typesetters. With a catchy new name, the 'Crossword' spent the next ten years at the *New York World*. It hit the big time in 1924, when a pair of Harvard graduates, Dick Simon and Max Schuster, decided to go into publishing. They had set up a company, found offices and employed a secretary, but one thing was missing an idea.
- **F** Enter Dick's Aunt Wixie. One afternoon, she asked her nephew if he knew where she could buy a book of crossword puzzles like the ones in her favourite newspaper. Dick and Max hotfooted it down to the offices of the *World* and came away with an agreement to publish the first-ever book of crosswords. Twelve months later, 400,000 copies had been sold, a worldwide phenomenon launched and a publishing empire born.
- G America went crossword crazy. Everywhere you looked, people were hunched over their puzzle books. There were crosswords on dresses and crosswords in church displayed beneath the pulpit, with answers relating to the sermon of the day. Fifteen thousand people fought their way into the Chicago Public Library on a single day to find the solution to a particularly difficult clue; the Baltimore and Ohio Railroad put dictionaries in every carriage of every train; and one unfortunate Brooklyn housewife was shot dead when she refused to help her husband solve his puzzle.
- H The first crossword published in the United Kingdom appeared in *The Sunday Express* on November 2, 1924. After initial scepticism, including an article in *The Times* branding the crossword a menace that had 'enslaved America', we succumbed to the puzzle's allure; but, being the intellectual powerhouses we are, the challenge of the straightforward 'definitional' crossword soon began to pall. A new, distinctly British, style of crossword began to emerge: the cryptic.

(Adapted from an article in *The Telegraph*, 23 November 2013, by Gyles Brandreth)



#### B) CONOSCENZA E USO DELLA LINGUA

#### Task 1: Gap fill

Write one missing word in the spaces on the right. There is ONE word missing in each gap. There is an example at the beginning: Gap 0.

# Was Marina Chapman really brought up by monkeys?

Perhaps it's not surprising that Marina Chapman seems different **\_\_0\_** the rest of us. In her formative years, she says, she grew up with monkeys. For around five years she claims **\_\_1\_** have lived deep in the Colombian jungle with no human company. She remembers learning to provide for **\_\_2\_** by eating berries, nabbing bananas dropped by the monkeys, sleeping in holes in trees and walking on **\_\_3\_** fours. By the time she was rescued by hunters, she had lost her language completely. And that's when life really got tough. She claims she was sold into a brothel in the city of Cúcuta, lived as a street urchin and was enslaved by a mafia family, **\_\_4\_** being saved by a neighbour and eventually moving to Bradford, Yorkshire. Which is where we find her today.

It's an unbelievable story, and many have chosen not to believe her. Most publishers refused to touch her forthcoming book because they thought she \_\_5\_ a fake. Her book, *The Girl With No Name*, certainly raises interesting questions about authenticity and memory.

It is a snowy spring day in Bradford. Chapman's home is full of books, music and pictures. Husband John is a retired scientist who plays the church organ, daughter Vanessa writes music jingles for a living, while Joanna works for \_\_6\_\_ pregnancy crisis centre.

Marina has lived in Yorkshire for 30 years and speaks in a wonderful, Colombian-Bradford hybrid. While John prepares coffee, Marina talks about her first memory, from shortly before her fifth birthday. She was playing close to her home when she was aware of two adults creeping behind her. 'I saw a hand cover my mouth — a black hand in a white hanky. Then I realised that \_\_\_7\_\_ were two people taking me away.'

She thinks the hanky must have been soaked in chloroform. The next thing she knew she was being driven deep into the rain forest, \_\_8\_ she was dumped. She describes how she thought the kidnappers \_\_9\_ return for her, but they didn't. She hoped she would be rescued by passers-by, but nobody passed by. She walked and walked, looking for a way back or signs of human life – but none was \_\_10\_\_ be found. Eventually, she came across an extended family of small monkeys. She was relieved – they weren't human, \_\_11\_\_ they looked humanish. She decided to settle in that part of the jungle. The monkeys went about their business and ignored Marina. She didn't know it \_\_12\_\_ the time, but this was a blessing – they could easily have rounded on her. Marina was envious of the monkeys: they were close, and had fun together. She wanted to be part of the family, but they weren't interested.

In one of the most memorable sections of the book, she describes \_\_13\_\_ she got terrible food poisoning from tamarind, and thought she was going to die. She was writhing in agony when an elderly monkey led her to muddy water. She drank the water, vomited and began to recover. After that the young monkeys befriended her. Marina observed them closely, and learned from them. Over time the monkeys allowed her to sit in the trees \_\_14\_\_ them. When they were away looking for food, she'd become lonely and would anxiously await \_\_15\_\_ return.

It's strange, she says: she has no memory of anything before the kidnap. God knows, she's tried to remember.

(Adapted from an article in *The Guardian*, 13 April 2013, by Simon Hattenstone)

0.	from
1.	
2.	
3.	
4.	
5.	
6.	
7.	
8.	
9.	
10.	
11.	
12.	
13.	
14.	

15.



#### Task 2: Gap fill (word formation)

For gaps 1–14, write the correct forms of the words in brackets in the spaces on the right. There is an example at the beginning: Gap 0.

How Edward Snowden went from loyal NSA contractor to whistleblower

He was \_\_0\_\_ (POLITICS) conservative, a gun owner, a geek – and the man behind the biggest intelligence leak in history. In this \_\_1\_ (EXCLUDE) extract from his new book, Luke Harding looks at Edward Snowden's journey from patriot to America's most wanted.

In late December 2001, someone calling himself TheTrueHOOHA had a question. He was an 18-year-old American male with \_\_2\_ (IMPRESS) computer skills and a sharp intelligence. His real identity was unknown. Everyone who posted on *Ars Technica*, a popular technology website, did so \_\_3\_ (ANONYMOUS).

TheTrueHOOHA wanted to set up his own web server. It was a Saturday morning, a little after 11am. He posted: 'It's my first time. Be gentle. Here's my dilemma: I want to be my own host. What do I need?' Soon, regular users were piling in with \_\_4\_\_ (HELP) suggestions. TheTrueHOOHA commented: 'Ah, Ars is the vast treasury of geek \_\_5\_\_ (KNOW).' He would become a prolific contributor; over the next eight years, he authored nearly 800 comments. He described himself \_\_6\_\_ (VARIOUS) as unemployed, a failed soldier, a systems editor, and someone who had US State Department \_\_7\_\_ (SECURE) clearance.

His home was on the east coast of America in the state of Maryland, near Washington DC. But by his mid-20s he was already an international man of mystery. He popped up in Europe — in Geneva, London, Ireland, Italy and Bosnia. He travelled to India. Despite having no degree, he knew an \_\_8\_\_ (ASTONISH) amount about computers. His politics appeared firmly Republican. He believed strongly in \_\_9\_\_ (PERSON) liberty, defending, for example, Australians who farmed cannabis plants.

His chat logs cover a \_\_10\_\_ (COLOUR) display of themes: gaming, girls, sex, Japan, the stock market, his disastrous stint in the US army, his negative impressions of multiracial Britain. In their own way, the logs form a Bildungsroman.

Then, in 2009, the entries fizzle away. In February 2010, TheTrueHOOHA mentions a thing that troubles him: pervasive government surveillance. 'Society really seems to have developed an unquestioning \_\_11\_\_ (OBEDIENT) towards spooky types ... Did we get to where we are today via a slippery slope that was entirely within our control to stop? Or was it a relatively instantaneous sea change that sneaked in undetected because of pervasive government secrecy?'

TheTrueHOOHA's last post is on 21 May 2012. After that, he disappears, a lost electronic \_\_12\_\_ (SIGN) amid the vastness of cyberspace. He was, we now know, Edward Snowden.

To Snowden, the internet was 'the most important \_\_13\_\_(INVENT) in all human history'. He chatted online to people 'with all sorts of views I would never have encountered on my own'. He wasn't only a nerd: he kept fit, practised kung fu and, according to one entry on *Ars*, 'dated Asian girls'.

The 2003 US-led \_\_14\_\_ (INVADE) of Iraq prompted Snowden to think seriously about a career in the military. 'I wanted to fight in the Iraq war because I felt like I had an obligation as a human being to help free people from oppression,' he has said.

(Adapted from an article in *The Guardian*, 1 February 2014, by Luke Harding)

0.	politically
1.	
2.	
3.	
4.	
5.	
6.	
7.	
8.	
9.	
10.	
11.	
12.	
13.	

14.



# Pagina vuota